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“We have made it to 
September and the 
October meeting is 

still a go!”
 
President  Art Potter



artnlizpotter@gmail.com

Editor’s Notes -  Glenn Michael, Editor, Comments/Questions - 410-778-0062,  fastaperture@gmail.com
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We have made it to September and the October meeting is still 
a go!  Hope that most of our members will be able to attend. 
It is always good to see each and everyone of you.  

    Let’s try to do the pink flamingo contest again. Just bring your best, 
or worst display, of the little darlings. I do have a prize to award to the 
setup that is judged (by me of course) to be the best.  
   
   Katharine reported a good time had by all at the Crisfield rally. Sorry 
we could not be there as we were on our way to Colorado.  It felt good 
to get back on the road camping again, first time in almost a year, more 
about that later.  

   Headquarters asked that each unit update our constitution and bylaws 
to reflect our name change.  Now they said that we do not have to sub-
mit them for approval until our normal cycle, I believe ours is due in 
2023.  I will bring a couple printed copies and an electronic copy for 
any one interested in seeing the changes.  

   Be sure to fill out the coupon for the October rally/meeting and send 
it in to Malcolm.  

                                     See you all soon!  TTFN Art

Picture of our rig set up in Crestone Colorado

President Art’s 
      Message

Pandemic  and quarantine are two words that now dictate much of our existence. And, neither of those terms signifies anything of 
the fun nature.  What’s more, these unusual conditions have now continued since March.  Except, except, except, the Delmarva 
Unit/Club has stuck their collective foot out the door to a couple of Rallies, thanks to Katharine Dowell, our Vice President. So 

as we enter the month of October and our Rally season is winding down with a lot of cancellations, Delmarva had another Rally with 
distancing and masks where appropriate. 
   That Rally happened in September and is the subject of the cover photo by Past President Donna Field. Thank you Donna for the 
beautiful sunset photo that showcased what is so often a happening at the American Legion location in Crisfield, MD.  
   In this issue there is an article on the Crisfield Rally by Katharine, along with some more photos, also by Katharine, and some by 
participants at the Rally. This Rally also included some of our new members. There are more Rallies coming and the new schedule 
will be presented at the meeting during the Installation Rally in October.  The Coupon for Installation Rally is on page 11 of this is-
sue. The Saturday dinner will be provided with distancing and masks, but breakfasts will not so as to lessen the contact possibilities.
   I hear that Katharine has great plans for the new administration and to get some information out in time for reservations, she has 
asked that I put out a Save the Date for a fall Rally to Cape Henlopen on Nov. 6-8.  The details available as of now are on the Calendar 
of Events on page 15. Though not technically approved yet, if you are interested, you are encouraged to make the reservation with 
the park now so as to get a site.  It likely will be approved at the meeting during Installation and become a legitimate Rally on the list.
   The photo of the light blue flower was sent to me via Becky Strong. Becky, a past student, takes her dogs for morning walks and gets 
a lot of nice flower shots. Thank you Becky!
   There was a lot of Sunshine news this month, so that dictated a full page. Mary Ann does an excellent job tracking down the issues 
on our members and writing the article.  Contacts with Charlie Carter, and all the people would be a nice gesture.
   President Art Potter managed to get some time out with Liz in their Airstream, heading to visit their son’s family in Colorado.  He 
took the time to send an article with some photos and that is in this issue of the Delmarva Beacon.
   Delmarva has lost yet another of our long time members. A memorial page on Charles Pierce is included in this issue. Charlie, as I 
knew him, has been a member of WBCCI for a long time and served as President of the Delmarva Unit. Thank you to Frances Mason 
for providing a few remarks on Charles. She is the go to person as her tenure with the club and her writing skill provides much needed 
material on memorials. The new members will never know Charles, but he will be missed by those who did know him. 
   The Coupon for the International Rally is included in this issue, but it also available on line. I will likely not run that coupon past 
this month, but will continue a link to it. 
    A reminder is in order here too, it’s time to renew your membership. Go to the Airstream
website and do it. It’s really easy and needs to be done before the end of the year to get 
your name and number in the directory, now to be published in February.
               Glenn
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         SUNSHINE NEWS-  Mary Ann Parks, Chair.     October 2020

   

Hope all of our Delmarva friends and members are able to enjoy the cool, crisp early autumn days after such a sweltering 
hot summer. But, I must admit that we are not looking forward to cold, snowy winter days up north, as we can no longer 
consider ourselves “ snowbirds”!

Les and I have promised ourselves to get out and walk every day anyway!
   This month’s “Sunshine” letter has some “sunshine” included, but there are also some “stormy, rainy” updates on our dear 
Delmarva folks - 
      - Update on our friend Charles Carter. Charles suffered his third stroke approximately six weeks ago, leaving paralysis involv-
ing the left side of his body. After several weeks in the hospital and rehab, Iva Lee brought Charlie home. And you know Charlie 
is receiving the BEST care in the world from “Head Nurse” Iva Lee!  As with strokes, recovery can be a very long process! 
This is where we, his Delmarva “family” can help Charles and Iva Lee!  Charlie WELCOMES CARDS, VISITS, AND PHONE 
CALLS! Call ANYTIME!!!!!  Charlie needs LOTS support to help him recover! We CAN’T LET THEM DOWN! WE CAN DO 
THIS, FOLKS!  Their address - 79 Hickory Dale Dr., Dover, DE 19901. Phone - 302 677 0262

      - Charles Pierce, long time Delmarva family member, passed away on September 3, 2020. Many of you recall fun times trav-
eling with Charles & Dottie. After Dottie’s passing, Charles was married to Mary Jane Mathewson for six years , and they spent 
many special times in their Airstream at Port Delmarva RV Park, where Charles served as longtime Treasurer. He was also a “Past  
President of Delmarva Unit of WBCCI. 

     - On the “sunshine” side of the news- Phil Cruchley underwent very “successful” hip surgery in August, in fact, so successful 
that he is about to “put the cane back in the closet”! But, Phil needs our prayers for a heart procedure on October 5th. As Phil 
says, “Old age is not for sissies”! He still undergoes kidney dialysis three times a week, and continues on with his  “positive at-
titude”!. Keep up the GOOD work, Phil!
     - Very “sunny” news from Frances Mason- Frances  happily shared the news that she is now a “Great” Grandmother to a pre-
cious little baby girl! “Avery Lynn” was born several weeks early, but is home with Mommy & Daddy and is doing well! Frances 
is doing well, and so excited to have her precious Great Granddaughter. Frances’s daughter Alita lives nearby and joins Frances 
at her home on Sunday mornings to enjoy “ online” church services. Frances is Blessed to have her three daughter in the area!
     - Margaret Morris is doing well, and keeping busy. Her daughter Kim had visited recently and helped with “hone projects. Her 
son Carl and daughter in law Jeanne had just driven down from PA for a weekend visit.
     - Millie Brown is doing well and spends time helping John Chromy and driving him to his appointments. John can use some 
of your prayers also.

   I hope I have included all of our special Delmarva folks who will appreciate your prayers, well wishes and cards! This “pan-
demic” time can be very challenging for all if us! Frances shared our feelings so well when she told me, “ I haven’t had a HUG 
since March! That is a L.  O.  N.  G.  time! So my new “mantra” is-
      
              “WE WILL HAVE. MORE. FUN. IN. TWENTY. ONE”!
   
     Blessings & prayers for better days ahead!
             

 
        
                            
       

                          302 584 3215.      (marybelle42@gmail.com)
                                      Mary Ann Parks                              marybelle42@gmail.com
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Delmarva Unit Officers  2019 - 2020
President....................................Art Potter
1st Vice President..........Katharine Dowell
2nd Vice President...............Andy Dowell
Recording Secretary..............Donna Field
Treasurer....................Malcolm Comstock
Corresponding Secretary...........Liz Potter
Membership Chair.............Roger Sansom
Legislative Chair................Clyde Warden
Trustees..............................Mike Field (2)
                                  Bob Pullman. Jr. (2)
                                     Glenn Michael (1)
                            Raul Reyna-Galindo (1)
     Sunshine Chair...........Mary Ann Parks
     Caravan Chair.......Malcolm Comstock
     Newsletter Editor.........Glenn Michael

Region 2 Officers  2020 - 2021
PRESIDENT – Richard Short #1512 
            Region2President@AirstreamClub.net
1st VP-    RJ Marquette #13270
2nd VP-   Gary Russo  #1061
RECORDING SECRETARY - Judy Cahall  #4058
CORRESPONDING SECRETARY – 
            Cathy Short-  #1512
TREASURER – Will Kushto, #2518 wbjtkjr@com-
cast.net
MEMBERSHIP- Lea Plant  #2256
WEB MASTER – Lawrence Northway,  #17410   
             northway@icloud.com
EDITOR – Kathy Blake, #4901  
            124editor@wbcci.net
CARAVAN- Kerry Mattila  #5417

WBCCI Officers  2020 - 2021
Andrew Selking - President    #6062
Tye Mott - First Vice President #7719
Eric McHenry - Second Vice President #153
Per Hamnqvist - Third Vice President #154
Beth Hackney - Treasurer #3518
Judy Bechthold - Recording Secretary #349)
Lori Plummer - Corporate Director
Mona Heath - Past President #152

Birthdays
Jim Atkins		  Oct 04
Phil Wade		  Oct 06
Beth Miller		  Oct 14
William Turner	 Oct 14
Mike Field		  Oct 15
Mary Lee DeLuca	 Oct 19
Mary Ann Parks	 Oct 19
Mary Jane Svenson	 Oct 19
Chris Berg		  Oct 20
Richard Hoss		  Oct 28

Anniversaries
John  & Lisa Ashman   Oct 02

Photo by Becky Strong
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Crisfield American Legion Rally Weekend

Members at the event included Andy and Katharine Dowell, Donna and Mike Field, Chuck and Maggie 
Helwig, Ashley and Mark Hitzig and Chris Clauson,  Deidre Matthews, Laurie and Bob Pullman, Roger and 
Celeste Sansom, Carolyn and Tom Spiezo, and David Ziara. Future members Sarah and Mike Cooksey also 
attended.  Katharine took photos of everyone with their rigs, working on her Club Directory project.

Our Club hosted yet another 2020 social --but physically distanced, Rally.  The rally was held on the grounds of the American 
Legion Post 16 in Crisfield, MD September 10-13.  
The sites, waterfront on a point, all afford electric and water, and offer a panoramic view of the Little Annemessex River. 

Nine member units including a motor home were in residence. An additional prospective member unit attended. About 5 units arrived 
a day early on Thursday and were treated to an amazingly colorful sunset. 

Article by Katharine Dowell, Photos by Katharine Dowell, except where noted. 
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Although the weather forecast was not initially promising, fortunately we were all able to enjoy the overcast then sunny weather.  
Friday, Bob, Andy, and Chuck took a spin on bicycles to the newly completed rail trail out of Crisfield.  Saturday night a shrimp 
and crab feast was enjoyed by several at the picnic tables. The fire pit provided a popular gathering spot for all both Friday and 
Saturday nights. S’mores and adult beverages were consumed.
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Both Saturday and Sunday 
mornings a group of pad-
dlers departed from the 
beach at the Legion Post to 
head north to Janes Island 
State Park.  Pullmans and 
Dowells, plus Mike Cook-
sey enjoyed the water. 
Both mornings, the trip 
was most enjoyable and 
scenic  --  despite a stiff 
headwind on Saturday and 
milder breezes on Sunday.  
Upon viewing the landing 
site at the park marina, and 
the RV sites, folks sug-
gested the park might be a 
good future rally site.

Photo by PP Donna Field
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Photo by Bob Pullman, Jr. Photo by Bob Pullman, Jr.
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President Art Travels

We left home (Cleveland TN) on Aug. 25th and stopped the 
first night in West Memphis, Arkansas, at the Tom Sawyer 
Campground on the banks of the Mississippi River.  The river 

level was 15 to 20 feet lower than we remembered from our spring of 
2014 trip, but still had the huge barges moving up and down it.  It is just 
fascinating watching something that big being controlled by a small tug 
boat! Next day it was off to Fort Smith, AR, where it was raining just 
like it did on our 2014 trip. Have we got the luck or what!  Still light rain 
on Thursday morning as we head to El Reno, OK, (just West of OKC) 
lots of sun and very warm.  Weather report for Friday in OKC was for 
the hottest day of the year at 102º, which we were not concerned with as 
we were leaving that morning.  Well, we did avoid that 102º temperature 
and arrived in Amarillo, TX, to 106º! Like I said, have we got the luck or 
what (:.  One thing of note in Amarillo is the speed limits, coming into 
town on I-40 the speed limit drops to 55.  Exiting the freeway onto the 
335 loop the speed limit goes up to 65, then turning off of the loop onto 
Amarillo blvd it goes up to 75!  Stayed at the KOA where it took most 
of the evening to cool the trailer off enough to get comfortable before 
bedtime. They say you don’t feel as warm in the “dry” heat, but I say 
106º is darn hot, dry or wet!  



Then on to Albuquerque NM for 2 days (laundry basket was full) before getting to Crestone CO and our son’s house.  Had a good visit 
for one week of a planned two when the weather man announced that Monday (labor day) was the end of summer and Tuesday with 
a high of 40 and lows in the 20’s with snow would be the beginning of winter!  I know weather can change quickly in the mountains 

but that is a drastic change even for that area!  Not being ready 
for winter camping (no coats, boots or warm sweaters) we beat 
a hasty retreat back down to Albuquerque where it was 100 and 
hazy with all the smoke from the west coast wild fires.  The next 
morning it was 43 and very windy for 2 days(at least it blew the 
smoke away) before we could get back on the road for home.  It 
was an interesting trip (aren’t they all?)  Can’t wait for next year 
when we hope to go again.
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                            Delmarva Airstream Club #026

                           Installation Rally 2020
                 October 23, 24, 25  at 4-H Park, Centreville, MD
                                Come for the Rally and Camp, or
      Come to the Unit Business Meeting and Dinner on Saturday
Tentative Schedule

Thursday 22nd early arrival after 12 o’clock.  Activities and meals on your own. 
                                 Extra night fee $20, when you arrive.

Friday 23rd - arrive after 12 o’clock
                      5:00 - 5:30 “Happy Hour” 
                      5:30  Dinner on your own
Saturday 24th - Explore the area
                     4:00 Unit Meeting, followed by Installation of Officers Ceremony
                     5:30 - 6:30 Installation Dinner, followed by new President Katharine Dowell
                                            presentation of Activity schedule for the next year     
                                  Topped off with Dessert
____________________________________________________________________________                
                                                         Installation Rally Coupon 2020

Name(s)                                                                                                    WBCCI #

Camping: Thursday              Friday  &  Saturday       
                                    Not Camping, but coming for Saturday dinner and/or meeting
                                       at $5.00 per person for Saturday Dinner. 

Rally Fee  $50 for two nights, includes Sat. Dinner
                         Due to Covid-19 restrictions, only Sat. dinner will be provided, 
                              and it will be in a room with adequate social distancing.
                                                Make Checks payable to - Delmarva Unit WBCCI
                                        And mail by Oct. 15, 2020  to   Malcolm Comstock
                                                                                                       570 Banning Road
                                                                                                        Camden-Wyoming, DE 19934
  If you find that you can attend the dinner, but are not camping, please notify 
Malcolm, by phone or email, prior to Oct. 19, so that adequate food can be purchased, 
and pay when you get there. 
             
              Malcolm contact info - malvermont63@yahoo.com   302-724-0654
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President Delmava Unit #026 2004 -2005

Past Presidents at the 50th Anniversary Dinner

Charles 
     Pierce

Charles Herbert Pierce, known fondly as “Charlie” to good friends, age 88 
of Wilmington, DE, passed away on September 3, 2020 in Seasons Hos-
pice, Christiana Care, Newark, Delaware. Charles was a man of faith and 

all who knew him would describe him as a kind, caring, and gentle man.
   Charles was born on February 21, 1932 in Embreeville, PA to Herbert Ariel 
Pierce and Ida Cecile Pierce (nee Hobbes), who predeceased him. He attended 
many class reunions with the Unionville High School class of 1950 and was 
a 1952 graduate of Goldey-Beacom College. Charles served in the U.S. Army 
from 1952 to 1954 and was a supervisor in the stockholder’s relations depart-
ment at E. I. du Pont de Nemours & Co., retiring after 38 years of service in 
1990. An active member of Aldersgate United Methodist Church, he also regu-
larly attended Epworth United Methodist Church in Rehoboth, DE. He was a 
longtime treasurer at “Port Delmarva” in Rehoboth, DE and in his retirement, 
enjoyed golf, bowling, and RV traveling serving as president of the WBCCI (Air-
stream Club) DelMarVa Unit.
   Charles is survived by his dear wife of six years Mary Jane Mathewson Pierce 
(nee Hammond) who has been a dedicated caregiver during health challenges in 
his final years. In addition, he is survived by sons Jeffrey Scott Pierce and Craig 
Allen Pierce (Barbara) (children from his marriage to Joan Pierce, surviving); 
and grandchildren, Christine and Michael Pierce. Charles was predeceased by 
his sister Dorcas V. VanHorn (Brother-in-law Donald, surviving).
He was also predeceased by his wife of 35 years, Dorothy A. Pierce (nee Lewis) 
and is survived by her children; Diane E. Messick (Bob Mangs) and Deborah M. 
Hohlt (Richard); two grandsons, Paul Mezzatesta and Luke Hohlt: and, great-
grandson, Kurt Mezzatesta.
  Charles will be laid to rest on September 22, 2020 at the Delaware Veterans 
Cemetery in Bear, DE. Due to the COVID-19 pandemic services will be private.
In lieu of flowers, the family suggests donations be made to Aldersgate United 
Methodist Church, 2313 Concord Pike, Wilmington, DE. 19803 or Epworth 
United Methodist Church 19285 Holland Glade Road. Rehoboth Beach, DE. 
19971.

 In Memory
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Remembering Charles Pierce:

The “Old Timer” Airstreamers will remember when Charlie and Dottie Pierce, with their spacious Land Yacht motorhome, joined 
the Delmarva Unit.  They quickly became active members and Charlie served a term as president of the unit.  They already had 

friends in the unit since Dottie and Mary Jane Mathewson had been friends for years.

   Sadly, Dottie died, as did Mary Jane’s husband, Pat.  Charlie and Mary Jane continued the friendship and were married June 14, 
2014.  

   Charlie was an active member of Port Delmarva campground in the Rehoboth Beach area and served as treasurer there for many 
years.

   Charlie will be remembered by the “old timers” of the unit as a pleasant, cheerful friend who always had a smile and a good word 
for everyone.  Our sympathy to Mary Jane and to Charlie’s family.                                           Frances Mason



Region 2 News 						                                    October 2020

This time last year, I was writing about our having just returned from the Ontario, Canada, Airstream Club Installation Rally as well 
as the Pennsylvania State Rally out in Centre Hall, PA.  Unfortunately, those did not happen this year, but I am pleased to say I 
had the honor of installing the new Ontario Club #124 Officers again, via Zoom.  Kathi and I do intend to be at a Watchung NJ 

Airstream Club Rally up in the Delaware Water Gap area of PA over the Columbus Day Weekend, then down to the DelMarVa Airstream 
Club Rally in Centreville, MD before wrapping things up at the Keystone Airstream Club Rally down in Harpers Ferry, WV the first 
week of November.  Did I just say November? Truth be told…I will be glad when this year is in the rearview mirror and the sun is rising 
on the horizon of a new year with a lot of bright optimism shining through the clouds.  
   This is always a busy time with the last few rallies on the calendar, new officers being installed and the first reminders for renewing 
our Airstream Club membership arrive. It is never too early to renew, and the best way is to visit our airstreamclub.org website and 
renew online.   https://airstreamclub.org/current-members/membership-renewal  It is less of a burden on HQ and on your own local 
Club Treasurers when you renew online.  And this year, you can renew any time before the end of the year and still be included in the 
2021 Membership Directory.  If you recall, the change was made at the Summer IBT to produce the Membership Directory for February 
distribution, giving everybody who renews in 2020 an opportunity to be included.  Good stuff…now go renew!
   As mentioned, most of our local clubs will be holding their officer elections and installations over the next months. Thank you to all 
who served under difficult circumstances this year.  Additionally, we send our congratulations and thank you to all who have volunteered 
to lead their clubs in 2021. Except for the handful of paid staff at HQ, our Airstream Club runs completely on the strength, enthusiasm, 
and commitment of its members. Those that step up to contribute their time and efforts for the benefit of our members deserve our en-
couragement and support. Speaking of volunteering…the Region needs a 2nd VP for next year. As I complete my term, our two VPs will 
move up, creating an empty chair.  Please consider taking a leadership position in the Region. It is an honor to sit on the Board of Trustees 
of the largest, oldest, and BEST single brand RV club in the world. It is a fun and rewarding experience to be part of the growth and prog-
ress our Airstream Club is experiencing. Please reach out to me with questions about the many benefits of serving as a Region officer.
   We are looking into a location for the 2021 R2 Rally in the US as the prospects of traveling across the border to Rally in Canada are 
now nil.  We will keep our options open for a 2022 in Ontario and concentrate on a “new normal” type Rally in the States for next year.  
It may wind up looking a little different, but the goals of the R2Rally will be the same…a safe and fun gathering of friends to celebrate 
our Airstream Club and Airstream lifestyle, conduct a Business Meeting, install our new 2021 Region 2 Officers and get ready for the 
International Rally in Lebanon, TN.  Stay tuned for details…
   Lastly, our Region 2 Caravan Leader Kerry Mattila is putting the finishing touches on a Region 2 Autumn in the Maritimes Caravan 
scheduled for 08/31-10/02/2021.  This Caravan will be the precursor to a National Caravan for 2022.  Kerry is an excellent and ex-
perienced Caravan Leader and has put a lot of time and effort in this.  Watch our Region 2 website for more info or contact Kerry at 
124caravan@airstreamclub.net

   Kathi joins me in sending best regards to our Region 2 Airstreamers.  Stay well. See you down the road.
                                                             Rich Short #1512

Your Adventures 
Begin With Us.

1121 Ocean Avenue  |  Lakewood, NJ  08701
1-800-265-9019  |  www.colonialairstream.com

America’s  
#1 Volume 

Airstream Dealer

Factory Certified
Award-Winning 

Technicians

State-of-the-Art
NEW FACILITY
COMING SOON

to Millstone 
Township, NJ
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It’s Time for Family – Fun – Music in Lebanon, Tennessee
Registration is now OPEN for the

 64th Annual Wally Byam 
Airstream Club International Rally

   in Lebanon, Tennessee
The Rally is set for July 17 to July 24, 2021

Join us in the beautiful city of Lebanon, Tennessee, located in Wilson County. Only 30 minutes east of 
Nashville with a ton of amazing things to do in the area. Here you will find friendly faces, historical places, 
endless shopping, diverse dining, distilleries, wineries, beautiful lakes, state parks, and outdoor adventure, 

just to name a few.

Rally fees are: $265 per RV on-site with 30 amp electric, water, and pump-out. 
                           $125 per adult, $40 for youth 13 to 17 and kids under 12 are free

 Keep an eye out for more information
Sign up today to reserve your spot by visiting airstreamclub.org/Lebanon.

Hope to see you there!
Andrew Selking

International President
airstreamclub.org/Lebanon

AIRSTREAM INTERNATIONAL RALLY   2021

Information provided by International President Andrew Selking via email



RALLY FEES – $265 for an RV On-Site with 30 amp electric, water, and pump-outs; $125
for each Adult (18+); $40 for each Youth 13-17; Free for Children (12 & Under).  

ADA ACCESSIBLE PARKING – Special parking, if requested, is near the central rally area for members.  We ask that you 
provide your government/state-issued placard or supporting documentation during registration. 

REGISTRATIONS – Through the courtesy of Airstream, Inc., members registered before the start of the Rally are entered 
into a prize drawing. Gift certificates for parts and service will be drawn with a total of $2,000 in prizes to be given away. 
Registrants must be present at the Airstream presentation to win. 

STAGING AREA – In an attempt to keep the rigs moving, you will receive a rally arrival date in the Spring of 2021.  If 
you can’t make it on that date, the Rally Arrival Team will be ready to park you when you arrive from 8:00 am to 8:00 pm.  
Arrivals after dusk may stay overnight in the Staging Area, with no hookups, until parking begins the next morning. 

CANCELLATION POLICY – Refund requests received by May 22, 2021, will be assessed a $50.00 fee.  Refund requests 
after May 23, 2021, will be assessed a 50% fee.  NO refunds after July 3, 2021.  If you might have to cancel after that 
day, please consider obtaining travel insurance. 

RALLY PARKING DATES – General parking is tentatively scheduled to begin around July 14th. Parking dates will be sent 
via email in Spring 2021. Caravans of 5 or more need to contact HQ at rally@airstreamclub.org for available arrival 
dates.  

HOW TO REGISTER – Go to airstreamclub.org/Lebanon, call HQ at 937-596-5211 or fill out this form, make a check 
payable to WBCCI, in US Funds Only and mail to:  WBCCI, P.O. Box 612, Jackson Center, OH 45334. Email questions to 
rally@airstreamclub.org.         


 64th WALLY BYAM AIRSTREAM CLUB  INTERNATIONAL RALLY 

 JULY 17-24, 2021  LEBANON, TN 


BIG RED NUMBER: 

Last Name:  First Name:  Email: 

Last Name:  First Name:  Email: 

Address:       City:   State/Province: 

Zip/Postal Code:   Phone (C):  Phone (H):  

Rally Attendee(s) Quantity Info Quantity    Rate Amount Parking Options Yes 
RV On Site Yes = 1 No = 0  $265.00 $ Vintage 
Adult (18 & Over) (Each) Enter number $125.00 $ First Time Attendee 
Youth (13 - 17) (Each) Enter number $ 40.00 $ ADA Accessible 
Child (12 & Under) Enter number $ 0.00 $    0.00 Band Member 
Lifetime Member Discount Limit 1 $-20.00 Generator 

GRAND TOTAL: $ Solar 

Registration Date:    Rec’d By:    Registration Source: Mail   Online   Rally 

Payment Type:  Cash   Check   Credit Card      Amt Paid: $  Check #: 

64th WALLY BYAM AIRSTREAM CLUB 
 INTERNATIONAL RALLY 

 July 17-24, 2021  LEBANON, TN 

REGISTRATION 
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            2019 - 2020 Delmarva Airstream Club Schedule
                                Art Potter - President
           October 23-25	        Unit Installation Rally, 4-H Park Centreville, MD
			   Hosts - Art & Liz Potter     302-236-8830
                                    
           

          SAVE THE DATE!  SAVE THE DATE!!  SAVE THE DATE!!!
                                 November 6 - 8, 2020 - Cape Henlopen State Park, DE
                     FIRST RALLY OF THE NEW PRESIDENT’S CALENDAR - SAVE THE DATE 
                                           The host site is E2. Contact Katharine  for info.
                                          More details next issue and likely Board approval.
                                          
  Ed. Note: It might be a good idea to make a reservation NOW! Sometimes it is tough to get sites this time of 
year, or any time for that matter, especially state parks.  
 I read somewhere that the reservations can be rescheduled if need be. Check the website.
                                       
                                            https://destateparks.com/Reservations

                                            1-877-98 PARKS (1-877-987-2757)

It’s Time to Renew your dues
Yes, it is time to renew you Airstream Club Membership by paying your dues.  
There is no longer a separate mailing from International, so consider this ad as your official notice.  
          You can do it online and it is quick and easy.  

                                            https://airstreamclub.org/

    You must have made your dues payment by end of  year, to be included in the listing in the 
Annual Directory, now published in February.

Celeste & Roger Sansom are looking to downsize and therefore are ready to buy now an 
                          Airstream trailer which has to be smaller than 30 feet.    

        Celeste email is         zipppyo@gmail.com.  Celeste cell is 443-235-6465 or 
                                                                               Rogers cell at 410-251-8574.  
                            They will be at the dinner at the Installation Rally.    

Wanted to Buy - -


